
Reception

Reception have had a lovely week learning about Polar explorers and people that
live in the Polar regions. Please can we have plastic bottles, toilet and kitchen rolls
for our Arctic craft lessons.

JK News

Dear Parents/Carers,

It’s been a lovely week in school and we have seen some amazing work from across the school. The choir attended the
O2 as part of the Young Voices where over 10,000 children from across London took to the stage. It was such a
wonderful experience to have our children perform at such a large event and is a culmination of all of their hard work
and dedication throughout the year. Thank you to Miss Trotman for organising this and ensuring the children were so
well prepared. We have our first five day residential coming up in February for our Year 5 children and are already looking
ahead to another when they reach Year 6. Once we have returned from our Trip to Nethercott Farm, we will begin to plot
and plan a similar trip for when our current Year 4 children. We’re excited to share their adventures and experiences with
you soon! We hope you have a wonderful weekend and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday morning. 

Mr Matt Rose
Head Teacher

Nursery have been doing the story of 'The Three Little Pigs'. We have really
enjoyed the story and we are great at acting out the story. We have made 3
houses of straw, sticks and bricks. We also have a lovely new outdoor reading
house which we have made from some wooden pallets donated by Currys. We
made a card and took it to the manager to say thank you. If you have any old socks
or trousers nursery could use for spare clothes we would be very grateful.

Friday 19th January '24

Nursery

We will be continuing our learning about the Arctic.

Next week we will be learning about the people of the arctic.



Year 3

The children have had an amazing week in Year 2. We have worked incredibly hard
with our latest big write, an information text all about the UK! The children should
be really proud with what they've achieved. In Geography, we have explored
Dungeness and in Science we have learned how seeds grow into plants. In Art, we
learned about collage and practiced the skill in preparation for our own collage of
an artwork by Monet. We have finished our money topic in Maths- please keep
practicing how to make amounts and calculate change at home as it can be
challenging! Please ensure children are still bringing a water bottle to school every
day!

Year 2

Year 3 had an excellent week filled with lots of activities. In our English lessons, we
delved deeper into the world of Greek myths, focusing on the adventures of the
demigod Perseus. We can't wait to show off the rich language we have learnt in our
Big Writes! In History, we had an exciting lesson immersing ourselves in the Greek
amphitheater using the VR headsets. In Art we have started to look at Greek objects,
finding out all about their designs and uses. We can't wait to get started on our very
own Greek pot designs! Please remember to wear PE kits on a Monday and dress up
warm for Forest School on a Wednesday. 

Year 4
We have had another brilliant week in year 4 exploring life in Ancient Rome and have used
the VR headsets to travel back in time to explore some significant landmarks, we have
investigated how the pitch of a sound can be impacted by the length of the string on an
instrument in science and have continued our knowledge of multiplication and division
facts. In English we have written our descriptive narratives on time travel back to Ancient
Rome and will be publishing these on Monday. Please bring reading records in on
Mondays to be checked. PE kits need to be worn on Tuesdays and Fridays. A trip letter
went out today, please ensure it is bought back next week.

Year 1 have had a lovely week. We have worked super hard at writing a diary in
English. In Maths we have been looking at number lines up to 20 and estimating
where numbers go. In Science we have built some homes using 3 different materials,
paper, cardboard and sticks. We will leave these houses outside for 3 weeks and
check on them every week to see if they have survived the weather and which
material is the strongest. Please ensure children are reading everyday at home, we
have given out Oxford Owl log ins again incase you have lost them. We have also
given children a reading log and 1 book at thier level for them to read at home
too.We have PE on a Wednesday, please make sure children are wearing the correct
PE kit and trainers.

Year 1

We will be exploring Inverwe Gardens in Scotland!

On Wednesday we will be attending Forest School, so please make
sure to be wearing suitable shoes.

We will have cricket on Tuesdays and PE on Fridays! 



This week Year 5 have been understanding the Maya number system and working
out calculations using them. We have also been understanding how the Maya
Civilisation used pictures and diagrams to write. We came up with a secret message
to our class mates! In English we have been learning about the features of a
suspense narrative. We have edited our intial opening paragraphs but ensuring we
pick precise vocabulary to create mood and atmosphere. In Art we have started to
construct our Maya masks, making them individual and unqiue and representative of
us. In Maths we have completed our fractions topic and have moved on to making
connections with multiplication and division. We learnt that if we halve one factor we
must double the other so our product stays the same. Year 5 will be holding an
exhibition of their learning on Thursday 8th February at 2:30pm. A reminder that
Year 5 booster clubs are on a Tuesday until 4:15pm. 

Year 5

Next week we are going to understand how to put a character's
thoughts in our writing to create suspense. 

Young Voices:

The newly named Purple Voices choir
have been absolute superstars this week
performing at the Young Voices Concert
at The O2 Arena. They sang, danced,
signed and rapped their hearts out
alongside thousands of other children
from up and down the country, Urban
Strides, and MC Grammar. 

We were sat with Childeric Choir and JD
Singers from John Donne giving us the
chance to make some new friends and
some of us even reunited with some old
ones too!

The Purple Voices choir would like to
thank all the parents and staff involved
for their continued support and for
ensuring that we were able to take part
in such a fabulous experience. For any
adults that were unable to attend, or
would like to watch it back again, copies
of the concert can be purchased here.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UJzD2F0kCfHFWO8iY_vqmmLhYwF1KAFj/view?usp=sharing
https://yv24film.co.uk/
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Looking for things to do with your children?
Free and reduced price tickets for families with a lower income.

https://www.londonzoo.org/plan-your-visit/london-zoo-tickets/universal-credit-tickets
https://www.kew.org/about-us/press-media/kew-for-one-pound-universal-credit
https://www.vam.ac.uk/shop/ticket?cgid=342
https://londonist.com/london/things-to-do/on-universal-credit-these-london-attractions-do-discounts




Incredible
Years autism

 programme

Starting Wednesday 21st

February 2024 10am -12pm,

every Wednesday for 14

weeks

Book your place

02038485780
Childrenscentre@ivydale.

southwark.sch.uk

Rye Oak Children & Family Centre

Whorlton Road SE15 3PD

mailto:Childrenscentre@ivydale.southwark.sch.uk
mailto:Childrenscentre@ivydale.southwark.sch.uk

